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The Carroll County Board of Developmental Disabilities is an Equal Opportunity Employer and Service Provider 

For further information, call Matt Campbell, Superintendent, at 330-627-6555.  

 

At the regular May meeting held on May 25, 2023. Mr. Campbell attended the Superintendent Executive 

Committee Meeting on May 10, 2023 from 6:00 to 9:00 pm at the Easton Hilton. Alaina Bowers was there to 

present on STABLE accounts. Discussion was held on allowing parents and legally responsible family members 

to be paid care for their minor child, Direct Support Professional retention pay, requirement for a person served 

to be on the Board of Directors, and Waiver redesign work.  

 

Mr. Campbell attended the Ohio Association of County Boards Spring conference held at Easton Hilton on May 

11 and 12. He attended sessions on behavior support, healthy leadership, artificial intelligence and CHATGPT, 

Department of Children and Youth, building a culture of retention, setting SMART strategic human resources 

goals, and the Public Health Emergency wind down.   

 

Mr. Campbell has been working with Darin Durbin from Ohio Network for Innovations (ONI). Currently ONI 

is in the process of renovating Carroll County homes. Seventh Street home was successful with capital housing 

dollar request to the Ohio Department of Developmental Disabilities for new flooring, dry lock basement walls, 

paint interior walls, new countertop, exterior steps, siding, and roof. A request for new doors, roof, and ceiling 

repair is in process for Radar Avenue house. We are in the process of looking to purchase a house or build a 

new one to replace the two houses sold. 

 

In other business, the Board: 

 

• Approved payment of April bills in the Hot Lunch account in the amount of $1,702.42; 

• Approved payment of April bills in the General Funds account in the amount of $140,152.74; 

• Approved payment of April bills in the Residential Services account in the amount of $256,571.74; 

• Approved resolution 512023 Student Concussion Return to Learn policy. 

• Approved to revise the administrative assistant job description to include assistant transportation 

coordinator.  

• Approved the Program Division Reports as presented;  

• approved the Ethics Council recommendation of two new applications for Family Selected Services. 

• No executive session.  

 

 

  

 

The next regularly scheduled meeting is June 22, 2023 at 5:30 P.M. at the County Board office. 

 

 

 

 

  

  


